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Village of Cold Spring 
Code Update Committee 

85 Main Street, Cold Spring, New York 10516 

Meeting 
8/2/17 

The Village of Cold Spring Code Update Committee held a meeting at the Cold Spring Village Hall, 85 Main Street 
on Wednesday, August 2, 2017 at 7:00pm. Present were Paul Henderson, Bonny Carmicino, Anne Impellizzeri, and 
Trustee Marie Early. Norah Hart  was absent.  

Call to Order: 
The meeting was called to order at 7:07pm. 

Continued discussion on Signs:  
The Committee reviewed A. Impellizzeri’s W/W/W/H on Sign Codes, making additions and revisions as they 
progressed through the proposal.  

In the section regarding the prohibition of flashing signs, the Committee added that single monitors of a certain 
square footage would be allowed with the obtainment of a special permit from the Building Inspector. The 
Committee added that the content displayed on a monitor must be supportive of the goods or services rendered by 
the place of business.  

The Committee added that signs of an impermanent material (cardboard, paper, canvas) can be displayed for no 
longer than 30 days.  

The Committee added that the maximum square footage of sign area in the B-1 district is 32 square feet. Regarding 
portable signs in B-1, the Committee added that signs, including sandwich boards, may not project more than three 
feet beyond the Village property line in the B-1 district. Also added was that only one freestanding sign up to 12 
square feet, including sandwich boards, are permitted out of the maximum 32 square feet per building in the B-1 
district. 

Public Comment:  
No public comment.  

Adjournment:  
B. Carmicino made a motion to adjourn. A. Impellizzeri seconded and the motion passed unanimously. The meeting 
was adjourned at 9:01pm. 
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